
PETER PAN PLAYGROUP 
PROCEDURES AND POLICY ON TOILETS AND CHANGING NAPPIES 

 

We accept children who have not been potty trained and will assist the children who are being 

potty trained.  We will encourage and guide the children to achieve independence and a good 
hygienic practise in this area. 

 

THE IMPORTANT THINGS WE MUST REMEMBER ARE 
 

 Health and safety of the child, the other children and the staff 
 The confidence and self esteem of the child 

 The view and techniques used by the child's family to help provide consistency  

              

 
 Staff should wear protective gloves when dealing with nappies or clear ups in toilet 

 

 Each child who is still in nappies should ideally bring their own nappies, wet wipes and 

nappy sacks in a bag that is clearly marked with the child’s name on it to avoid any 
confusion. We appreciate that in some instances the bag may be forgotten to be brought 

in, and only in those circumstances, playgroup do have their own supply of nappies, wet 

wipes and nappy sacks that we can use if necessary. If a parent would prefer that only 

their nappies and wet wipes are to be used, we would be grateful if a note could be given 
in, so that it may go in the child’s personal file, stating this preference. 

 

 All nappies that are changed in playgroup will be sent home with the child/parent for 

disposing of. 

 
 There are instances when a child suffers an accident before or during a visit to the toilet; 

and a change of clothing may well be needed. In this instance a wet wipe may be used to 

refresh the child before dry and suitable clothing can be put back on them. 

 
 Wet wipes will only be used on the nappy and leg area of a child. 

 

 The child should be laid on the changing mat out of the eyes of the other children for their 

own privacy.   
 

 After the child has been changed redressed and is back with the children the staff member 

should wash hands/gloves carefully with anti-bacterial soap and wash the mat down with 

the anti bacterial spray. 

 
 If the child is potty training and bringing in their own potty, it can be left in the toilet for 

their use. 

 

 Accidents happen and no matter how many a child has or how often he/she has one, we 
must stay positive and encouraging.  Potty training is a stressful time for the child as well 

as the adults attending to it, so friendly happy staff assisting will help. 

 

 Children will be shown how to use the toilet appropriately and to wash their hands and dry 
them afterwards. Although help will be on hand for any child who needs it with the toilet 

and hand washing our main aim is to encourage the children to become independent with 

their own personal hygiene. 

 


